	DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT AND REGENERATION
	[image: image1.jpg]Cherwell

DISTRICT COUNCIL
NORTH OXFORDSHIRE





	
	

	
	Adderbury Parish Council
Mrs Theresa Goss

3 Tanners Close

Middleton Cheney

Banbury

OX17 2GD
	
	Bodicote House
Bodicote

Banbury

Oxfordshire

OX15 4AA

www.cherwell.gov.uk

	

	Please ask for:
	Caroline Ford
	Direct Dial:
	01295 221823

	Email:
	Caroline.ford@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 
	Our Ref:
	18/00220/F and 18/00015/SO


12 April 2018
Dear Mrs Goss
Application Ref
18/00220/F – 18/00015/SO
Location
Land North of Milton Road, Adderbury, Oxfordshire
Proposal
Screening Opinion – Change of use of agricultural land to sport/ recreational and community use  
I write with regard to the above application, received on 05 February 2018 (validated on the 23 March 2018), which represented a formal request for a Screening Opinion under Regulations 6 and 8 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017 as to whether the proposal set out in your submission requires an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA). This letter constitutes a Screening Opinion of the Local Planning Authority of the proposed development under Regulation 6 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017.
Summary of Determination

The Local Planning Authority considers that the proposal is Schedule 2 development by virtue of the proposed development being an Infrastructure Project (Schedule 2, section 10(b)). As the level of development proposed is likely to include more than 1ha of urban development, which is not dwelling house development, then the proposal exceeds the applicable thresholds/ criteria in column 2 of schedule 2. For the development to be considered an EIA development, it would be likely to have significant effects on the environment by virtue of factors such as its nature, size or location. In determining whether the proposals are likely to constitute EIA development, regard has been had to the criteria set out in Schedule 3 of the EIA Regulations 2017. Government guidance relating to EIA as set out in the Planning Practice Guidance (PPG) is also material and has been taken into account. The Local Planning Authority considers that the proposal is unlikely to have significant environmental effects for the purposes of the EIA Regulations and that the proposal is not EIA Development and does not require an Environmental Statement to be submitted for the reasons set out.
Continued…

Reasons for Determination

Consideration of the proposal has been given to the selection criteria in Schedule 3 of the 2017 Regulations as well as guidance within the PPG. The Annex to the PPG sets out indicative screening thresholds as guidance for when a proposed development would be likely to result in significant environmental effects such that it amounts to EIA development. For Urban Development projects, the advice is that environmental impact assessment is unlikely to be required for the redevelopment of land unless the new development is on a significantly greater scale than the previous use, or the types of impact are of a markedly different nature or there is a high level of contamination. The key issues to consider are the physical scale of the development, the potential increase in traffic, emissions and noise. 

The site extends to 3.6ha and is an agricultural field surrounded by field hedgerows. To the east of the site is a small new residential development currently under construction and to the west is Ball Colegrave, a horticultural company. It is otherwise generally surrounded by open countryside. The application seeks permission for pitches and a MUGA as well as associated parking and a new access. The plans also indicate a village hall; however this does not form part of the current application and is shown to indicate how a hall could be accommodated. The site has some recorded constraints in the form of ecological potential and naturally occurring contaminants and it is understood that there is some local records of flooding.

Taking into account the characteristics of the proposed development, the types of potential impact and the environmental sensitivity of the location of this development, it is considered that the development is unlikely to give rise to complex, long term or irreversible impacts upon the environment beyond those that can be assessed in the normal manner during the course of the planning application and through consultation with relevant and statutory consultees. Whilst the land would be opened to public use, the development and types of impact would not be on a significantly greater scale than the existing use that would result in the development being considered EIA development. 
The proposal does not result in development within a sensitive area defined at Regulation 2(1) of The Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017. Furthermore, whilst the proposed development would exceed the threshold set out in Column 2 of Schedule 2 (The Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017, the overall characteristics and type of impacts are unlikely to have a significant effect on the environment. There is therefore no further requirement for screening and the proposal does not require the submission of an Environmental Impact Assessment. 
This opinion has been made by an appropriately authorised officer at the Local Planning Authority.  In accordance with the 2017 Regulations, a copy of this screening opinion has been placed on the Planning Register.

If you have any further queries, please contact the Case Officer Caroline Ford (Principal Planning Officer).

Yours sincerely
RD
Interim Director – Planning & Regeneration
